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REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS (RFQ) FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES

The City of Shoreline is soliciting interest from consulting firms and individuals wishing to be considered for selection to provide constructability review and/or construction inspection services in connection with the 

RFQ #3723  Interurban Trail – North Central Segment CIP Project.
And

RFQ#3724  Dayton Avenue N/N 175th Pedestrian Improvement CIP Project. 
Construction inspection services would be needed Spring 2006-Fall 2006 for the Interurban Trail Project and Summer – Fall 2006 for the Dayton Project.  At the City’s discretion, one or two firms or individuals could be selected to provide these services for the projects.  Design is underway for both projects. 
The Interuban Trail Project limits are from N 175th Street to N 192nd St. running adjacent to Aurora Ave N and include clearing and grading, new concrete and asphalt trailways, landscaping, drainage, lighting, and pedestrian crossings. The estimated construction cost for this project is $1,300,000.  
The Dayton Project consists of replacing an existing retaining wall with a soldier pile wall, new sidewalk, curb gutter on Dayton Ave and N 172nd St., landscaping and overlay. The estimated Construction cost for this project is $800,000 and has TIB grant associated with it.

Additional information on other services provided by interested firms is also encouraged.

Evaluation Criteria and Submittal Requirements:
Pursuant to state and federal regulations, a qualifications-based selection process will be used to select a consultant.  The submittal requirements and criteria used to evaluate and rank responses and other project information is available at the City of Shoreline website:

www.cityofshoreline.com under the Bids & RFPs link.  Any amendments to the RFQ shall be posted on the City of Shoreline web site.  The City reserves the right to select the consultant from the written submittals or to interview the top ranked firms. 

Submit Statements of Qualifications for both projects within one report.
Statements of Qualifications are due no later than 4:00 PM, Monday, February 28, 2006, to: City Clerk

City of Shoreline

Attn: John Vicente
17544 Midvale Avenue North, Shoreline, WA 98133-4921

Questions should be directed to Mr. John Vicente, P.E., Capital Projects Manager at:
Fax (206) 546-2726

Email: jvicente@ci.shoreline.wa.us
The City of Shoreline in accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, 78 Stat. 252, 42 U.S.C. 2000d to 2000-4 and Title 49, Code of Federal Regulations, Department of Transportation, subtitle A, Office of the Secretary, Part 21, nondiscrimination in federally assisted programs of the Department of Transportation issued pursuant to such Act, hereby notifies all bidders that it will affirmatively insure that in any contract entered into pursuant to this advertisement, disadvantaged business enterprises will be afforded full opportunity to submit bids in response to this invitation and will not be discriminated against on the grounds of race, color or national origin in consideration for an award.

Persons with disabilities may request this information be prepared and supplied in alternate formats by calling collect 206-546-8919.  For TTY service call 206-546-0457.

Dates of publication in the Seattle Daily Journal of Commerce Wednesday, February 8; and Monday, February 13, 2006.
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